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Dear Parents and Carers
As you are aware, we are set to fully re-open to pupils on Monday 8th March. From this day school attendance becomes mandatory again and remote learning will stop- unless contingency frameworks are needed for specific cases. As promised, I am sharing our risk assessment/ plans for the reopening. I will also attempt to outline key points within this letter. 

I have attended several meetings with public health England, the DfE and the Local Authority throughout this week and the conclusions of all of them are that schools are a safe place for children. In order to ensure that we maximise this safety, we will be following the system of controls outlined in our risk assessment. These are like previous measures we have had in place so children should be used to them.  In brief, key measures that are in place are: 

· Any children or adults that have symptoms of COVID are asked not to come into school. They should seek a test and follow NHS isolation rules. If a child shows symptoms of COVID during the day, they will be moved into the library where they will be looked after at a distance by a member of staff until someone can collect them. 

· All adults will always wear face coverings when in communal areas in school. This includes in the classroom.  We are not going to be asking children to wear face coverings in school because research shows that face coverings in young children can do more harm than good. However, if you wish for your child to wear a covering, it will be permitted. 
· We will have a bubble system operating with Key Stage One and Key Stage two acting as separate bubbles. These bubbles with have different start/ finish times, play in separate areas and will not interact at all throughout the day. Details of staggered starts/ finishes are below. 

· Although Owls and Badgers will remain as one class in the afternoon, we will keep consistent groups to minimise contacts. This will include the children staying in their own classroom and consistent seating arrangements.

· Like before, social distancing is not a requirement in primary schools. Squirrels and Badgers will not be expected to socially distance because the negatives to this outweigh the positives in terms of how children of this age learn. Owls class will be encouraged to socially distance where possible but for activities where this is not possible, we will minimise close contact to below 15 minutes as is recommended by Public Health Cornwall.  

· All staff in school will now be completing LFT tests twice a week on a Sunday and a Wednesday. This will provide an additional protective measure ensuring that we can act quickly to avoid cases potentially spreading in school. 
· There will be no sharing of regularly used equipment between children. To help with this, we request that children bring in their own pencil cases with a pencil, ruler, rubber and colouring pencils. Please could children also bring their own water bottle as usual so we can limit use of cups. 
· We will continue to follow enhanced hygiene measures including frequent hand washing, washing of regularly used equipment and surfaces. 

· Children should wear uniform as usual but on PE days they can wear their PE kit to school to avoid the need for changing. 

More detail on the above is included in the risk assessment which I have also shared with you. 

Based on guidance from the Local Authority and the DfE we are going to need to have a slight change to our staggered start/ finish times from March 8th. It is recommended that any staggered start and finish times are added onto the beginning and end of the school day rather than encroaching on it. Since our normal school day is 9-3:15, this means our staggered start and finish times need to be outside of this. To make things easier for those of you with children in different classes we will organise this by having the following drop of and collection windows:  

Key Stage 1 arrival 8:50-9                                                  Key Stage 2 arrival 8:45-8:55
Children should be dropped at the main gate where they will be directed into the classroom by an adult. 

Key Stage 1 collection 3:15-3:25                                      Key Stage 2 Collection 3:20-3:30
Children should be collected from their classroom door. 
You will note that the above times have an overlap of 5 minutes to allow for siblings in the same class to be dropped off at the same time. We request that if you do not have children in different classes that children in Key Stage 2 arrive as close to 8:45 as possible and children in Key Stage one arrive as close to 9 as possible.  

We understand that this recent lockdown has been quite a disruption to children, and we intend to focus all our energy on re-establishing learning behaviours and re-instilling a love of learning in the early weeks of children’s return. To support this, Monday 8th will be “Let’s Get Active” day. This is a collapsed curriculum day where children will engage in a range of PE challenges throughout the day with the other children in their bubble. As this is a PE based day, it would be great if children could wear their PE kit on the first day back. In the following weeks we will have a focus on play and drama-based learning opportunities to support the development of children’s social skills and emotional wellbeing. We will then complete our normal assessments on March 22nd and will use these to plan the optimum learning opportunities for the second half of the year.  
I know that there is a lot of information to digest both in this letter and in the risk assessment and I am providing it all to you to be transparent and to hopefully alleviate any concerns you may have around the reopening. In addition to this, I will hold a drop-in session for you all between 3:30 and 4:30 on Tuesday 2nd March. To access this follow meet.google.com/awx-nbub-akt  this will be an opportunity for you ask any questions that you may have. 
As always, I can be contacted via class dojo if you have any questions, worries or concerns. I am excited for children to be returning to school and I know that the next three terms are going to be full of fun, exciting and purposeful learning opportunities. 

Yours Faithfully 
Mr Wheeler 

Headteacher
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